


Nor-Cal Chapter Picnic
(continued from Page One)
bottom of the hill is Redwood Drive where
you turn left (not a cross street - watch for
signs). Ron’s house is 837 Redwood Drive
and is on the left. Plan to park on the right
side of the road.
Many thanks to Ron and his wife
for opening their home and offering the
opportunity to try out their new Allen.

Memories of

Everett Nourse
Jeanne Nourse

My father, Everett Nourse, was staff
organist at the Fox Theatre in San Francisco
from 1944 until its closing in 1963.

Born in ‘Chico, CA, and raised in
Oakland, his musical journey began
with piano lessons about age 7. He was
composing short piano pieces by age 9
and played his first theatre organ at age 18.
From then on he was hooked, and managed
to play many of the organs in the Bay Area
in the next few years.

The other love of his life was Louise,
the girl across the street, whom he married
in 1936. During my childhood I remember
many times watching him play an informal
concert, seeing Mom walk by, and hearing
him segue into a version of “Louise.” After
her passing in 1992, he did not play the
song again. I was pleased to find it among
those selected for this recording.

A few years before his death, he called
me to say he’d been listening to some early
Fox recordings and was amazed by their
vibrancy and beauty. Knowing him to be
an extremely humble man, [ was surprised
to hear him wax so eloquently about his
own playing. Then he said, “I played with
such lushness and fire, I must have been
really feeling in love.”

For me this characterizes so much of
his music — his capacity for love, humor,
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New Members
We welcome David C. Dillon of San
Jose and David Dalton of San Francisco to
the ranks.

Donations

We thank Darrell K. Fluehr of
Lincoln, Nebraska, for his donation.
‘We mis-identified him 1in the previous
issue.

strength, beauty, and generosity. He was a
gift to all who knew and loved him. Iwould
like to thank Dick Clay and Frank Bindt for
all their help in the sharing of his music.

Board Meeting

Our next Board Meeting will be
Tuesday, October 12, 2004 at 7:30 PM at
the home of Art and Evelyn Woodworth
600 Coventry Road, Kensington, CA
94707, Phone 510-524-7452. All members
are encouraged to attend. Please contact
the meeting host so there can be sufficient
chairs and refreshments.

Open Console

Open Console for members will be
held on both Sunday Sept. 19™ and Sunday
Oct. 10% from 1-5 PM. at Berkeley’s
Community Theatre.

Important—Call the Nor-Cal voice
mail at (510) 644-2707 on Sunday moming
to confirm theatre availability. If there will

door at 1930 Allston Way.
Editor’s Notes

We are again not announcing a Windsheet
deadline, pending definite information
on the next Chapter event following the
Picnic. Please feel free to send me material
for inclusion. I can be contacted by email
at bshiplevi@atme.net, by phone (650)
968-3290, or by US mail 1734-9 W. El
Camino, Mountain View 94040.

Help Nor-Cal Become a Major Bay Area Institution

(Dave Goggin, who has been part of the
BCT organ crew, has been working with the
Nor-Cal Board on starting a new program to
involve chapter members in efforts to use personal
contact to boost awareness and appreciation of
our marvelous BCT Wurlitzer. What follows is a
“prospectus” on how those of us who have pride
in our Chapter’s instrument can team together to
make the community at large aware of what we
have given to the Bay Area music scene.)

As we enter the new millennium, the
Bay Area is increasingly seen by locals as
well as people from all over the globe as
a major technological, and cultural center.
On any given weekend you’ll find groups
dancing tango, practicing aikido, playing
the zither, building boats, painting murals,
faceting gems, making movies, and ‘doing
many other’ interesting things. And, our
region boasts an incredible ethnic diversity
and a larger than average proportion of
smart, energetic, and fun-loving people of
all ages.

Only one thing is missing—widespread
public appreciation for the pipe organ, its
music, and its technology.

But, with your help, that can change!
It’s high time to start aggressively
promoting our art form and giving the

Windsheet

Theater Organ the visibility, respect, and
public adulation it deserves.

[ am asking members of Nor-Cal to
join me in an unprecendented publicity
campaign. We’ll take it one step at a time,
first letting people in the neighborhood
know what we’re up to. By collaborating
with UC Berkeley people, area merchants,
and local politicos we’ll become visible.
We’ll find out where to advertise our
concerts and events where they’ll grab the
public’s imagination, and who can help us
make it happen. We’ll develop an up-to-
date publicity image and we’ll find ways
to educate thousands of people about who
we are, what we do, why we are so wild
about Theatre Organs and the people who
build them and make music on them.

If you’d like to see Nor-Cal become
a major performing arts organization and
repository of organ lore in the Bay Area,
please contact me (415) 567-6773 or email
—dave65536@earthlink.net.

Together, we can make it happen.

For the Nor-Cal Theater Organ Society,
the future is only just beginning and the
opportunities for growth and excitement
are boundless!

September 2004







be a fun program.”

Thank you, Dean. For those interested
in attending, the venue location is 8333
St. Highway 128, Healdsburg, CA 95448,
Phone (707) 433-2319. We’ve printed a
map in the next column to help you find
the place. ’

You can also hear Dean perform closer
to home—nhe plays the Wurlitzer regularly
at Angelino’s in San Jose, and also plays

Sundries

Leon Fletcher

The word organ is from the Greek
word organon, meaning “an instrument,
implement, engine.”

Other organs include organ gun--a
musket with several barrels that fire all
at once; organ of Corti--a part of the ear;
organ harmonium--a very loud harmonica;
organ grinder; barrel organ; et al.

with a band on an electronic instrument
at Wooham Lounge on Stevens Creek in

The original organ was the syrinx,
Pan’s pipe

Santa Clara. The earliest organs were hollow
stems of river reeds.
Other Events Ancient organs with stops of different

Visalia Fox—Charlie Balough, Septem-
ber 26, 2004. Call 559-738-1700 for more
information/schedules/reservations.

pitches are pictured in primitive drawings
and carvings.
(sorry, out of space—to be continued).
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A ’ NOR-CAL THEATRE ORGAN SOCIETY, Inc. J
A Chapter of the American Theatre Organ Society

ATOS is dedicated to promoting the tradition of the theatre pipe organ and public understanding and appreciation of the
instrument and its music, and shall aid in any way possible the preservation of theatre organs through rehabilitation of instruments
and fostering the arts of playing, building, voicing and maintenance. If you would like to join us, please write or call:

M. John O’Neill at (510 632-9177, PO Box 27238, Oakland, California 94602-0438.

Your Name: Your Spouse’s Name:
. Address:
Phone: Occupation:

Dues are $40 National ATOS and $20 Nor-Cal ($60 total) per year. Spouse and children living at home may be included
E’I in your membetship. We hope you will join us to help preserve and enjoy these great instruments. J’E
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